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                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Miner Elementary School

Minutes

May 10, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Fengler, Holmes, Marshall, Nixon, and Schultheiss. 

Absent: Commissioner Beatty, Mack

 1. Approval of agenda

Discussion of the Comstock project was added to New Business

The additions were approved without objection.

 2. Minutes

The minutes for the April meeting were adopted, with minor amendments, without objection

 3. Community Comments
Commander William Flynn of the 2nd Battalion at 15th and C announced that smoke detectors are available from the Fire Department and that firefighters fire fighters will install them for residents.

He announced that, as a result of the Eastern Market fire, the Fire Department is conducting a formal program to identify fire hydrants that are broken, and are doing between 15-30 per day, and reporting them to WASA.  He also said that the rash of manhole cover explosions has been caused by electrical faults.  The phone number at which to reach the local chief is 673-3382.

 4. Community Presentation
Emeka Moneme, the new Director of DDOT, along with Ward 6 Transportation Planner Karina Ricks addressed the meeting and answered a group of questions prepared by the Commission:

He began by saying he had come to his job at DDOT from an earlier stint at DDOT and two years at WMATA, and so was aware of both surface transportation and transit issues, and that his responsibilities included streets, sidewalks, alleys, the movement of traffic, such issues as striping, working with the Office of Planning on the development of traffic plans, trees, public space management, including coordinating with PEPCO, WASA and the Metro Board.

H Street Streetscape
The H Street construction will take three years.  A contract will be awarded in the fall, and construction will begin shortly thereafter.  The streetcar project will take longer because the Anacostia line is being used as a model and has to be done first.  The construction will be broken into three phases in order to provide on-street parking during the construction.  Meters will be installed in the areas not being worked on, and then will be removed and moved during the next phase.  They are looking at the removal of parking restrictions during the construction.  He said that this will encourage people to use the buses, which he called excellent.  

They are reaching out internationally to between 6-10 companies to operate the streetcars, and asking for bids both on the current projects and potential future plans.  The “back door” of Union Station, at 3rd Street, is currently planned as the western terminus of the streetcar, and the east terminus will be at Benning Road and Oklahoma Avenue NE.  In the short term they are planning turn-arounds at both ends. He said that the Union Station area will not be done next year.

He said that the X2 and B2 are the most heavily traveled routes in the District, and service will be impacted by construction. Commissioners commented on how unsafe they are to ride, and how irregular the schedule is, and asked whether officers could be put onto the buses.  It was suggested that buses for the entertainment district be wrapped or otherwise identified.  Mr. Moneme said that bus shelters will be built and have the “Next Bus” system.  He said that bus delays are traffic controlled, but that at least passengers will be able to know about them. He also spoke about the possibility of additional buses leaving the Bladensburg Rd. garage in the evenings after their regular routes are completed for the day, and encouraging bar owners to encourage customers to use buses, which they will able to call to find out the schedule.

In answer to a question about the cost effectiveness of the streetcar, Mr. Monome said that H Street will be an important corridor and multi-modal transportation is a good way to get people shopping on H Street; it’s being used as an economic development tool.

He reported that he had spoken with PEPCO managers about the steel plates on H Street, and said that the Starburst at Benning Road will not be done in concurrence with the other work, and will be started this summer,

Curb Cuts
Mr. Moneme said the current curb cut policy is to not allow curb cuts where there are alleys or in commercial areas.  They also check on historic issues.  The administrative process is currently to move certain curb cuts to the Public Space Committee.  ANC involvement is another issue that needs to be addressed.  He is in the process of creating a formal Curb Cut Board to expedite review and deal with these issues.  Commissioners raised the issue of the illegal curb cut at 701 10th Street NE, and asked whether there was any recourse. He said there was no notification process for ANCs and said the Board would create policy to rectify that.

Public Space Violations
The question was raised about electrical boxes that are illegally not affixed to houses but are located on public space. Mr. Moneme did not have an answer to this clear violation of DC code, and said he would look into it.  Saying “we deserve better than that”, Mr. Alberti said the ANC would send a letter about three pending cases, demanding a response back.  

Traffic Calming Measures
Mr. Moneme said that on speed bumps and alley cleaning, data has to be collected before anything can be done. He said that alley restoration costs $180,000 per alley, and they are putting together a priority list.  He said that there is more in the DDOT “toolbox:” than speed bumps, such as raised crosswalks, etc. and he wants to work with the community to identify what should be done.  Commissioner Nixon identified specific alleys in her SMD, and Ward 6 Transportation planner Chris Delfs said that C Street has been identified as a traffic Hot Spot, and signs will be put there.  Mr. Moneme said that her was more money allocated in the 2008 budget for traffic calming, and he wants people to say where they want it to be spent.

Capitol Hill Transportation Study
Mr. Moneme reported that he is working on proposed changes, starting with making Constitution Avenue two-way beginning in July.  Independence Ave., 17th and 19th Streets are more complex and will not happen until 2008.

 5. Officer Reports

Treasurer

Commissioner Alberti presented the Treasurer’s Report. The report shows that the opening checking account balance was $28,984.14, including a District allotment of $5,794.43, and that the savings account balance was $4,168.41, including an interest payment of $1.06.  .  There were disbursements of $135.00 to Roberta Weiner for transcription of minutes (Check #1309); $1030.25 to FedEx/Kinko’s for copying (Check #1307); $240.43 to the Current Newspapers/Voice for a joint ad with ANC 6A (Check #1308); and $884.81 to Awards Unlimited for a grant to the PTSA Eastern High School for the Health and Medical Science Academy (Check #1310), leaving a balance of $26,693.65 in the checking account, and $4,168.41 in the savings account.  Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved/ Commissioner Fengler seconded a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. It was approved without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $60 be approved for copying for each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for the next month.  The motion was accepted without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved/Commissioner Holmes seconded approval of the ANC’s quarterly report for the 2nd Quarter of FY 07.  It was approved without objection.

Commissioner Alberti announced that the ANC audit would take place the following Monday, and would be for the 2005, 2006 and first two quarters of 2007 fiscal years.

 6. SMD Reports

Mr. Schultheiss reported that he had met with owner of Checkers, Pat Jenkins, inaddition to corporate representatives who had come from Florida, and they have agreed to better security at the establishment and to work with MPD, and to report back in a month on what steps had been taken.  He said a letter will be send outlining the points made in the discussion. Commissioner Alberti suggested that a time frame be set for implementation of the steps, and that they be available for the ANC’s July meeting.

Ms. Nixon reported on the Teen Summit Live, saying that the Mayor had issued a proclamation declaring May 5th as Youth Against Violence Day.  She also reported the following:

· She organized a neighborhood walk around her SMD and discovered several problems requiring attention

· She worked successfully with DPW to get parking tickets rescinded when the agency posted emergency No Parking signs without notice on D Street NE On April 18th.   She discussed the appointment of point person at DPW to deal with similar issues in the future.
· She held a joint roundtable with AND 6B at Mt. Moriah Church about the sign, which Mt. Moriah has not yet submitted its application because it is waiting for the ANC to act.

· She is working on getting speed cameras on C Street NE, because there are four schools on the street, and according to Chris Delfs, there is too much traffic for speed bumps

· She is working with neighbors on getting information on petitioning for speed control measures on 17th Street NE, and will involve Commissioner Mack because of its proximity to Rosedale Rec Center

· PSA 103 is hoping to work with Eliot Junior High School of removing the graffiti located on the eastern wall of the school

· The owner of a building at1637 E Street NE says he is renting the units in his building individually, dispelling rumors that it was being used as a group home.

She met, along with Dana and Brit Wyckoff and David Holmes, with Office of Planning and the developers of the Comstock project.  They seemed reluctant to change the façade of the building.  They also reported that DCPS had given them permission only to replace the basketball court at Eastern HS.

Mr. Holmes reported that there are five intersections that are missing signs, and he has been contacting DDOT to get the issue taken care of.

Mr. Marshall reported that a crack house at 811 10th Street has been shut down, and that guns, alcohol drugs—and tickets (for a cover charge) had been found, and he expressed his thanks to Councilmember Wells and Commander Groomes.  He said his next SMD meeting will feature a visit from the Councilmember.

 7. Committee Reports
Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing 

The committee recommended the initiation of a recognition campaign for licensees and creates community awareness through window stickers for their participation.  Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved/Commissioner Alberti seconded a Committee recommendation that the resources of the Community Outreach Committee be utilized to maximize the impact of the alcohol license recognition program, and it should be referred to the COC for further study of expenses required and recommendation for ANC approval.  It passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s report.  It was accepted without object ion.


Economic Development and Zoning

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded the nomination of Harry Stevenson to serve as a member of the Economic Development and Zoning Committee.

BZA Case 17620 – 1383-85 H Street NE

This is a request for three variances for the construction of a three-story infill building at 1383-85 H Street NE, to increase the lot occupancy from 75% to 99.5%, to waive the rear yard requirement, and to waive the on-site parking requirement.

Drew Ronneberg said that the Committee had questions about the variances, but that no representative of the applicant had appeared at the Committee meeting, and the Committee had voted to recommend that the ANC oppose the request. Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved/Commissioner Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation that the ANC oppose BZA case 17683 until such time as the applicant answers questions from the community about the project.  It passed without objection.

The Committee’s report was accepted without objection.


Community Outreach

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation that the ANC approve a grant of $1,500 to Urban Family Development Inc. for math and reading curriculum materials for a summer program, which will include students from Miner, Maury and Ludlow-Taylor schools.  The motion passed without objection.

The Committee’s report was accepted without objection.

Public Safety
Ms. Nixon reported on the issue of the complex issue of police papering of perpetrators, and the committee had voted to support the sending of a letter to MPD, OAG and the US Attorney’s Office supporting papering reform for the District.  Motion: Ms. Nixon moved/Nr, Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter of support of papering reform to MPD, OAG and the US Attorney.  It passed 7-0.

Motion: Ms. Nixon moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the committee’s recommendation to send a letter to relevant City Council Members suggesting changes in legislation revising the noise ordinances, using a letter written by Commissioner Holmes.  Mr. Fengler suggested amending the letter by removing a suggestion that DCRA purchase more decibel meters, because of the expense.  The amendment was accepted. The motion passed without objection.

Commissioner Nixon suggested that the ANC approve a template for a letter than can be sent to residents when there are concerns about public safety on, at, or around a property. Motion: Commissioner Nixon moved/Commissioner Holmes seconded a motion to approve the template of a letter to be sent to residents in areas where public safety is an issue. It passed without objection.

The Public Safety Committee report was accepted without objection.


Transportation and Public Space

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved/Commissioner Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the resignation of Claire Rodriguez as a member of the committee.  The motion was accepted without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved/Commissioner Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committees recommendation to send a letter to DDOT requesting an operational review of the traffic signals at 9th and 10th Streets on Maryland Avenue NE.  Mr. Holmes offered a friendly amendment to also request a review of the lack of Walk/Don’t Walk signs at this intersection, adjacent to a school. The motion was accepted, and the main motion passed without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved/Commissioner Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation asking for public space enforcement at 1319 Constitution Avenue NE, to include an inquiry regarding the electrical code to determine if there is a conflict between the electrical and public space codes.  It was suggested that the other two cases mentioned by commissioner Alberti be included.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved/Commissioner Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to DDOT requesting that they consider the feasibility of instituting a Parking Increment Financing district along the H Street corridor, with revenues to support the development of a BID, increased parking enforcement and improved infrastructure along the corridor and adjacent streets and alleys.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Commissioner Alberti seconded that the ANC accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to PEPCO, copying DDOT officials and Councilmember Wells, regarding a remedy for the loose metal plates installed by PEPCO along H Street.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Commissioner Fengler moved/Commissioner Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to DDOT, WMATA, DPW, MPD Chief Lanier and the National Marathon race organizers thanking all for bringing the marathon to ANC 6A, and expressing various concerns to be considered when planning next year’s event.  The motion passed without objection.

The Transportation and Public Space Committee’s report was accepted without objection.

 8. New Business

ANC Reform Initiatives

Motion: Commissioner Holmes moved/Commissioner Alberti seconded a motion that the ANC request that the City Council the provision of 1/an attorney within the ANC office dedicated to assisting ANCs with appearances and appeals before the Zoning Commission and BZA; and 2/staff within the ANC Office who can advise and assist ANCs on the procedures of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board, the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs, the Department of Public Works, the Department of Transportation, and others.  The motion passed without objection.

Joint Task Force on Vacant Property

Motion:  Commissioner Schultheiss moved that the ANC support the establishment of a joint task force with ANC 6C to combat vacant property within ANC 6A and 6C with Charles Elliot appointed to chair the task force, including an appropriation, not to exceed $275, for Committee expenses, such as printing and postage.

Commissioner Alberti expressed concern about the makeup of the Committee, and how with a joint committee, it could respect the rules of the ANC’s committee structure, and would not emphasize one half of H Street over the other.  Questions were raised about how people were appointed and removed.  Mr. Schultheiss responded that it was currently a voluntary group, and was working well both on H Street and side streets as well.  Dr. Ronneberg reported that Charles Elliot already has 160 properties on his list, is very well organized, and Mr. Fengler added that people who want to volunteer should be welcomed and get as many people as want to work.  He added that the mission is a simple one.  Charles Allen, of Councilmember Wells’ office, said that the Councilmember was also involved, and has resources that can help, including lists of City-owned vacant properties, and franking privileges for postage.  

Mr. Schultheiss proposed a friendly amendment that the committee should be cooperative, have as large a membership as possible, that volunteers can identify properties on their block.  The motion passed without objection.

Bicycle Lanes

Mr. Schultheiss reported that DDOT has notified the ANC of its intention to install bicycle lanes on C Street and North Carolina Avenue. Motion:  Commissioner Schultheiss moved/Commissioner Holmes seconded a motion that ANC 6A send a letter to DDOT supporting the installation of bicycle lanes on C Street and North Carolina Avenue.  The motion passed without objection.

Checkers
Motion: Commissioner Schultheiss moved/Commissioner Nixon seconded a motion to send a letter to the Checkers Corporation and Patrick Jenkins, the franchise owner of the fast food restaurant at 1401 Maryland Avenue, requesting their consultation with MPD to determine security improvements needed at the property to protect employees, patrons and neighbors of the restaurant.  It was suggested that the language of the letter be modified to say that that they “expect” them to meet with MPD, and “expect them to follow up.  The motion was passed without objection.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm.
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